NJLA Young Adult Section Meeting Minutes

September 28, 2012

South Brunswick Public Library
Members in attendance: Sandy Hall (Morristown & Morris Library), Jen Schureman (Gloucester County Library), Lanora Melillo (Secaucus PL), Sue Grotyohann (Monroe Twp Library), Katie Bojavek (Somerset County/North Plainfied), Sharon Rawlins (NJ State Library), Beth Cackowski (East Brunswick PL), Sophie Brookover (LibraryLink), Susan Conlon (Princeton PL), Saleena Davidson (South Brunswick PL), Christi Aldellizzi (Ocean County-Lacey), Carolyn Aversano (Mercer County-West Windsor), Jennifer Post (Mercer County-Lawrence), Julie Tozer (Ocean County Library), Lynn Mazur (Somerset County-Bridgewater Library), Irene Langlois (Maplewood Memorial Library), Hanna Lee (Princeton PL), Natalie Cheetham (Cedar Grove Library), Jen Servello (Talking Book & Braille Center), Christina Roest (Parsippany Public), Michelle Petrasek (Paterson PL), Linda Tripp (Warren Twp/Somerset County), Samantha Marker (Mount Laurel Library), Kathleen Gruver (Burlington County Library), Anne-Marie Aymer (Summit PL), Erica Solomon (Piscataway PL), Emily Chornomaz (Camden County)

Updates from Around the State

Children’s Services Section (CSS), Reported by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library

1. CSS discussed program proposal ideas for the NJLA conference and would like to collaborate with the YA section.  Proposals are due November 21.  

2. Monroe Township Library participated in a sandcastle building contest this past summer.  Lynnette would like to know if other libraries are interested in participating in summer 2013.  This program ties into the 2013 underground theme and would work for both children and teens.

3. CSS created a blog to discuss Newbery books and Mock Newbery books: http://njmockaward.blogspot.com/
NJ State Library, Submitted by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library

1. Each of the consultants in the Library Development Bureau has created their own blog: http://ldb.njstatelib.org/blog 

2. The Youth Services Forum will be held on Thursday, November 1 at the Monroe Township Library from 8:45 am - 2:30 pm. The deadline for registration is October 22.  The form and program descriptions can be found here: http://ldb.njstatelib.org/events/2012/nov/01/2012_youth_services_forum

3. New State Librarian Mary Chute has vowed to visit all the county libraries and other libraries as part of our NJ State Library-To-Go Traveling Roadshows, where staff from the Library Development Bureau and other library staff visit libraries to explain who we are and what we do. If your library is interested in having us visit let me know.

4. The State Library has mobile device discovery technology kits that libraries can borrow for staff use or for use with patrons in the library (the kits are non-circulating).  The kits include 5 iPads, a B&N Nook, a Kindle Fire & Touch, and Samsung Galaxy Tablet.  Go here for more information on how to register to borrow the kits for a two month period: http://ldb.njstatelib.org/ldb_news/2012/mar/01/mobile_device_discovery_kit_program


5. Here are some free continuing education webinars available from around the country:

· Common Core & More: Surprising Reasons to Go Graphic – Tuesday, October 16, 4:30-5:30pm

https://alapublishing.webex.com/mw0307l/mywebex/default.do?nomenu=true&siteurl=alapublishing&service=6&rnd=0.4439953740777842&main_url=https%3A%2F%2Falapublishing.webex.com%2Fec0606l%2Feventcenter%2Fevent%2FeventAction.do%3FtheAction%3Ddetail%26confViewID%3D1003020229%26%26%26%26siteurl%3Dalapublishing
· Warm Up to Reading: Getting Kids Hooked on Books – Thursday, October 11, 2:00-3:00pm

https://alapublishing.webex.com/mw0307l/mywebex/default.do?nomenu=true&siteurl=alapublishing&service=6&rnd=0.7942291090934286&main_url=https%3A%2F%2Falapublishing.webex.com%2Fec0606l%2Feventcenter%2Fevent%2FeventAction.do%3FtheAction%3Ddetail%26confViewID%3D1003017023%26%26%26%26siteurl%3Dalapublishing
· What’s New for Storytimes – Wednesday, October 3, 3:00-4:00pm 
http://infopeople.org/training/whats-new-storytimes
· What's New in Series Nonfiction: Fall 2012 – Tuesday, October 2, 2:00-3:00pm

https://alapublishing.webex.com/mw0307l/mywebex/default.do?nomenu=true&siteurl=alapublishing&service=6&rnd=0.5321138937477157&main_url=https%3A%2F%2Falapublishing.webex.com%2Fec0606l%2Feventcenter%2Fevent%2FeventAction.do%3FtheAction%3Ddetail%26confViewID%3D1002999546%26%26%26%26siteurl%3Dalapublishing
· Your Common Core Secret Weapon, Monday, October 1, 8:00pm

http://tlvirtualcafe.wikispaces.com/Common_Core

6. Snapshot Day will be held on October 24. To make it even more exciting this year, we have added a new enhancement – the New Jersey Library Roadshow.  Inspired by OCLC and Library Journal, and sponsored by LibraryLinkNJ, two teams will travel the state, reporting in real-time on the Snapshot Day happenings.  Andy Woodworth and Sophie Brookover will lead one team and the State Library will lead the other (Library Development Bureau and Marketing Staff).  

If you would like your library to be considered for a stop on the New Jersey Library Roadshow tour, please respond by October 8th and let us know what you have planned for the day.
For questions about Snapshot Day, or to be considered for a Library Roadshow visit, contact Peggy Cadigan at the New Jersey State Library 609-278-2640, x113, pcadigan@njstatelib.org or Heidi Cramer at 973-733-7837, hcramer@npl.org.

7. Save the dates!  Upcoming NJ State Library conferences: April 8, 2013 - Ebook Summit; May 2, 2013- Diversity Conference.

8. B&T Publisher Presentations will be held Wednesday & Thursday November 14 & 15 at the Somerville Elks Club.

9. Book Fest @ Bank Street will be held Saturday October 27.

Statewide Summer Reading, Submitted by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library
1. 2013 manuals will be sent out by the end of October.  The first deadline to order incentives will be December 1.

2. Shipping costs from Upstart won't be free this year. CSLP is only covering 1/2 the shipping costs.  Libraries will have to pay the other 1/2 themselves.

3. 2013 Teen Video Challenge, sponsored by CSLP, with the goal of creating a 60-90 second video promoting reading, libraries and the 2013 teen slogan " Beneath the Surface." March 1, 2013 is the deadline for the final selected video from each state to be submitted to CSLP. New Jersey is one of the few states that has not participated in this challenge.  Are any YA librarians interested in working with their teens to do this? Let Sharon Rawlins know, srawlins@njstatelib.org.

4. Due to the fact that not enough libraries used Evanced in the 3 years that the NJ State Library had the contract with them, Evanced will no longer be available. Sorry! The summer reading committee is looking into discounts for a group purchase of Evanced by libraries who can purchase Evanced themselves. If your library is interested, let the co-chairs of the summer committee know.
5. Be sure to submit your summer reading 2012 statistics by October 5! If libraries do not submit their SRC statistics, they will not receive their bookmarks, posters and banners.  The survey is available on the website: www.njsummerreading.org
6. The current artwork from the 2012 SRP (Dream Big, Own the Night, Between the Covers) needs to be removed from all libraries’ websites and Facebook pages as per the State’s agreement with the Collaborative Summer Library Program’s rules of use by October 1.

7. The Summer Reading Committee is planning on three workshops for the month of March, 2013.  More information will come on this. 

8. The 2013 themes are:

Dig Deep Read – Early Literacy and Children’s

Beneath the Surface –Teens 

Groundbreaking Reads—Adults 

NJ State Library Talking Book and Braille Center:  No updates at this time.
NJLA Executive Board, Reported by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library

1. The Executive Board is looking into getting Adobe Connect to be used for meetings and webinars.
2. The NJLA website will be moving to Drupal.
3. The Board is looking for articles to be submitted for the newsletter, either from the YA Section or individuals.  Also, the Board will be starting a “Member of the Month” to be highlighted in the newsletter.
LibraryLink NJ, Reported by Sophie Brookover
1. Snapshot Day will be held on October 24, co-sponsored with NJLA and the State Library.  Here’s more information on Snapshot Day and the New Jersey Library Roadshow: http://www.njstatelib.org/news/2012/sep/14/join_us_and_be_counted_take_a_snapshot_of_your_library_on_october.

2. The Pinterest webinar is full, but the archive will be available on LibraryLink’s website. Check out upcoming webinars, including Drupal and “Great Websites for Teaching and Learning”: http://librarylinknj.org/
Member Updates: http://njla.pbworks.com/Member-updates

Upcoming Events
NY Comic Con, October 11-14
Registration is full.

NJLA/NJ State Library Youth Services Forum, November 1, Monroe Public Library

Deadline to register: October 22

http://www.njla.org/programs/ysforum.pdf
NJASL Conference, November 29-December 1, Ocean Place Resort, Long Branch, NJ
http://www.njasl.org/NewsEvents?eventId=443137&EventViewMode=EventDetails



Ongoing Business 
Garden State Teen Book Awards
Promote! Promote! Promote!  Ballots are available and promotional ideas are listed on the wiki.  The GSTBA Facebook page has been updated.  Teens can vote on paper ballots, the website, or on Facebook, through December 31. 

More information: http://njla.pbworks.com/w/page/12189805/Garden%20State%20Teen%20Book%20Awards
If you want to be a reader, email Beth (bcackowski@ebpl.org) or Ann-Marie (aaymer@summitlibrary.org), the Members-At-Large, by October 19. Assignments will be given by the November meeting and discussions start in January.  If you sign up, please read your assigned titles.  If you are unable to attend the meetings, send in your proxy votes to any executive board member.
Young Adult Librarian Toolbox Program
CSS does a toolbox every other year for new children’s librarians; we will start to do one for Young Adult Librarians.  We are planning on January 9 at South Brunswick Library.  We are planning to follow the model set by CSS and will focus on programming, reader’s advisory, outreach, and collection development.  Please contact Emily (chornomaz@gmail.com) if you are interested in participating.
TAB Forum
This will be the second TAB forum, where teen librarians can take their Advisory groups to meet up with groups from other libraries, to trade stories and brainstorm.  This year the theme is around food and there will be food based activities.  
Here are the current locations/dates:

East Brunswick - 
Voorhees- March 2
Maplewood -
Anyone in Somerset County interested in hosting?
Hosting libraries will be responsible for making a welcome list for parents—fun stuff to do in the area and possibly include coupons.

All attendees will receive a certificate.

Questions?  Interested in participating?  Contact Saleena Davidson, saleenadavidson@yahoo.com. 

NJLA Conference Ideas- Revel Casino June 3, 4, 5

November 21 is the deadline for proposals.  Here are some ideas:

1. Teen author panel – Hosted by Kimberly Paone


2. Book Buzz – Invite publishers to discuss upcoming YA releases

3. Workshop on intergenerational programming
· Teen IT volunteers, teens working with adults

· Maker Faire

4. Best of the Best- Led by Sharon Rawlins, Liz Burns

5. Bonnie Kunzel - Presenting at NJASL.  We can ask her if she is interested in presenting, perhaps on a specific genre.  She has a list of past presentations on her website: bonniekunzel.com  
6. Re-inventing old programs
7. Sharing ice breaker games

8. Getting teens ready for college- giving librarians the tools to prepare teens for colleges

· Topics could include: databases, peer reviewed sources, LC numbers vs. Dewey numbers, full text vs. abstracts

· This might be good for YA toolbox program as well

9. Mini Youth Services Toolbox program for those who cannot attend in January. 

10. Great graphic novels for kids and teens
Please contact Kathleen (kgruver@bcls.lib.nj.us) with any other ideas, or if you are interested in contributing to any of these topics.  We will be voting on programs to submit to the Conference Committee at our November meeting.  If you are interested in being a facilitator or moderator at Conference, please contact Emily or Kathleen.  
The YA Section is responsible for arranging the GSTBA luncheon speaker this year.  The Executive Board is currently working on this.  If you have any ideas, please contact Emily.

If you have any conference ideas not related to the YA Section, please contact Sam Marker, or any other Conference Chairs. 

Submissions for NJLA Newsletter
Please consider submitting articles.
Open Discussion
There is interest in having a workshop series focusing on at-risk teens, possibly in partnership with the State Library.  This could include the following topics:

· Contacting the County Prosecutor’s Office to know what libraries need to know about children being neglected, abused

· Food security, nutrition 

· Homeless teens – exists in every community

· What resources are available, how we can be prepared

The Section would like to submit a nomination with CSS for Librarian of the Year.
Snack Sign-Up
Please sign-up for snacks for our next meeting!  

Natalie Cheetham – something baked

Next Meeting: November 9, 2012 at the JFK Branch of Piscataway Public Library.  Coffee and snacks at 9:30, meeting at 10:00.

Respectfully submitted by Erica Solomon, Young Adult Services Section Secretary

